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APRIL 2025  

FROM THE PRES-  
  So, the winds (or eyes or 
whatever, and I’m sure someone 
will correct me) of March are gone 
(I hope), on to April showers to 
bring May flowers. Here’s to all 
those Camaro flowers I hope to see 
real soon. Kathy’s “fleet” needs 

only the traditional spring 
cleaning. You know, fresh wash, 
tire clean, engine bay detail, 
etc. Something I have waiting for 
what seems forever. The first 
really warm (70+) day will 
commence those activities. Until 
then, I wait and fill my time with 
her pickup, which is moving along 
very nicely. New seat, and some 
homemade door cards, as well as 
some added noise reduction. 

Something that those who drive our 
“older” Camaros know something 
about. I am driving it daily just 
to subvert the Camaro anxiety. 
Soon enough we will be driving 
something red everyday possible. 
But until then…. 
   Camaro Superfest is probably, 
by the time you read this, 90 days 
away. Pretty much all set except 
for judging. We will succeed, just 
might take some time. A reminder 

that the test run for Friday’s 
activity is on April 13th and I 
need more volunteers to drive the 
route and test the procedures 
involved in the timing and 
structure of the event. Give me a 
jingle if you are interested. It 
does involve at least three hours 
of driving and a possible lunch. 

Everything else is in place, so 
let’s discuss summer. There is a 
full sheet of paper with 
activities almost every weekend 
and most weeknights. If you 
haven’t seen it, well, get with me 
or Don or Chris or anyone 
attending a meeting. Carve out 
what you can or might want to do 
and plan for some fun. I announced 

at the March meeting EMCC’s fall 
trip will be “Return to the Slow 
Ride”. Details are being worked 
out now and hopefully I can 
announce those shortly. Kathy and 
I want to plan a couple of “day” 
trips around Michigan and should 
be able to accommodate some 
friends to go with us. Usually, 
breakfast to start, a lunch stop 
and some back roads driving. Stay 
tuned for those. 

   The search for a new club 
sponsor is ongoing and time 
consuming. Printed documents have 
been delivered to 16 area 
Chevrolet dealers. Response is, 
how to put this, slow. As in none 
so far. Do not be concerned as we 
will prevail. Other options are 
being explored, and we will carry 
on regardless of the outcome of 
this. 
   This month’s meeting is up on 

the website. Where you ask, Zukey 
Lake Tavern on beautiful (of 
course) Zukey Lake. Best part of 
this….the drive…what do you think 
of a Camarovan to there? We can 
leave late afternoon and arrive in 
time for dinner and then the 
meeting. Wouldn’t it be Nice!!!  
 Continued next page  →  → 

 
 



Homage to the Beach Boys there. 
Think about it, let me know if 

there is any interest and we can 
make it happen. Even if the 
weather doesn’t cooperate for a 
Camarovan, we can just drive the 
“beaters” if we have too.  
  Oh, and check out the “big sale” 
announced by Stainless Works for 
Camaros only. Our friends at the 
NEOCC sent it to us to publish. 
Anything you need? 
  Remember, we are all in this 
together. 

    Snook OUT! 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto  Joan Turon 
 Louis H LaRiche    John Hancock 
 Mark Harpootlian   Bill Koski 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

 
 

EMCC MEETING 

Your next EMCC meeting will be on   
WEDNESDAY, April 16 and will be at 
Zukey Lake Tavern, dinner at 6pm 
meeting at 7pm-ish. Zukey Lake 
Tavern is located at 5011 Girard 
Dr. Pinckney, MI. 48169 Weather 
permitting, a Camarovan from 
somewhere in Plymouth to there 
starting at 4:10pm-ish.  
We hope to see you there!  
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had one new member this past 
month. Please welcome Larry 
Baranowski! Member Tom Borg also 
attended his first meeting – 
welcome!  
EMCC Membership is currently 83.  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2025 
July 11-12-13, 2025 

Multi-Lakes Conservation Club 
Commerce Township, Michigan, USA! 

REGISTRATION IS OPEN!! 
  Superfest is all but planned. 
The event for Friday is coming 
together nicely with the 
commitment from Ken Lingenfelter 
to have the Collection as our 
final stop of the tour. Working on 
other activities for the rest of 
those participants to do on Friday 
that just want to lounge around. 
Don’t forget that the Multi Lakes 
car show Friday night features 
Camaro Superfest participants. 

Saturday evening meal is set. 
Judging classifications are done. 
With only the judges to be 
determined. Shirt sales will start 
when we go hot with registration. 
Know that we will have four color 
choices this year as well as the 
possibility of different swag. 
That still is in negotiations, and 
will keep all posted. Also know 
that these choices make for more 
difficult website construction and 

Jen has done a magnificent job of 
getting this done. We all owe her 
big time for what she has done.  
   If you have any ideas, please 
contact an EMCC Board member.  
CSF 2025 is only 4 months away!! 
 
 



THE CORNER CAMARO 

This month’s Corner Camaro is EMCC 
member 462 Kristi Hoff and her 
1978 Camaro Sport coupe! Here’s 
her and her Camaro story.... 
   I have always been interested 
in cars, particularly older cars, 
and hot rods. Growing up in my 
grandfather’s garage, I spent 
years pretending I was driving his 
1928 Buick. It was routine for me 
to visit Greenfield Village or a 
car show with family. I have 

always known someone who had a 
“cool car”. During a drive on a 
sunny spring day in May 2012; I 
made a spontaneous decision to 
make a “cool car” mine.  Let me 
introduce you to my 1978 Sport 
Coupe/Camaro.  She was born in 
Norwood Ohio; she was given the 
heart of a 250ci. straight 6, 
105hp she was the 513,127th child. 
And MY FIRST car love. A few of 
the modifications that make her 

unique: 350 V8, Edelbrock intake 
manifold, 650 4 Barrel Carb, THM 
350 Automatic Trans, Replaced with 
Medium Red interior, 14” Cragars 
with BF Goodrich T/A Radials on 
the Front, 15” Cragars and BF 
Goodrich T/A Radials  for the 
rear. Every mile I drive, every 
new part added, every show I enter 
her in, is something I have worked 
towards. If I must change my 
route, I find a new path or a 

different road that will lead me 
to my destination.  I’m so 
thankful for this car, what it has 
brought me, and introduced me too. 
Now that I’m a mother, I Love 
raising my son as a car family 
(including my EMCC car family) I 
have so many opportunities to 
teach him about growing, working 
to achieve goals, and having fun. 
Great Camaro Kristi and Ethan!! 
Thanks for being an EMCC member!! 

  NEXT MONTH – member #474 John 
Ronayne 
 

 
 

CSF RALLY TEST RUN!   
As mentioned, we are looking for  
Volunteers to do a test run of the 
Friday CSF Rally Run! This will 
take place on Sunday, April 13. 
We’ll be meeting at the  Hampton 
Inn by Hilton  169 Loop Rd., 
Commerce Township, Michigan at 
10am. We will run this just like 
we will be doing on the Friday of 
CSF. Each vehicle will be set out 
minutes apart. We will drive the 
route and test the procedures 

involved in the timing and 
structure of the event. This will 
involve at least three hours of 
driving and a possible lunch. 
Contact PAUL ASAP if you are 
available and want to have some 
fun! 
 

EMCC CHARITY FUND  
The “Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
Community Fund” is open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
setup through the Canton Community 
Foundation. Use their website to 
donate- www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund in the pull down menu of 
where you want your donation to 
go. Here is another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
Many THANKS to our supporters for 
allowing us to give so much back 
to our community. We are always 
trying to give where it does the 
most. I’m so very proud of our 
group and what we do.  Thanks, 
Sally West, EMCC Philanthropic 
Chair 

 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members/friends. Email items 
to Barry – barry76Lt@wowway.com  
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

EMCC Official events..... 

APRIL 16 - EMCC meeting at Zukey Lake 
Tavern in Pickney   dinner 6pm, mtg 7pm 
 

OTHER EVENTS-     
April 12.. ECC Season Opener 

  Exotic Car Connections 15702  
  Technology Drive, Northville, 
  9am - 12pm 
April 13.. Diecast Show 
  Taylor Town Trade Center 22525  
  Ecorse Road, Taylor  10am - 2pm   
April 13.. Spring Monroe Auto Swap  
  Meet and Car Show 
  Monroe County Fairgrounds   3775   
  S Custer Rd, Monroe, MI 7am-3pm 
April 14.. Memories in Motion  
  Cruise Nights  Olympic Coney I 

  Island 7011 Wayne Rd, Westland 
  5pm - 10pm   
April 19.. Hoods UP! & the Easter  
  Bunny  Stahl's Auto Museum 56516  
  North Bay Road, Chesterfield, MI 
  11am - 2pm 
April 19-20.. Gingerman Raceway  
   Contact DON for info.  
 

 
April 24.. Annual Big Boy of  
  Troy’s Cruise Nights 
  W. Maple Rd, Troy, MI 5pm-7:30pm   
April 26.. Oval Auto Cruise Nights 
  Big Boy of Livonia 37123 Six  
  Mile Rd, Livonia   6pm - 10pm   
April 27.. Holy Cross Church  

  Blessing of the Rides   12:30pm- 
  4pm    30003 Ryan Rd, Warren, MI 
April 30.. Roam’n Chariots Cruise  
  Night  JustStorage Parking lot    
  13333 Eureka Rd, Southgate  
  4pm-8pm   
 
FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
May ??.. EMCC meeting TBD 
May 3.. Vanguard Open Hse Car Show  
May 3-4.. Grattan Raceway OTD  
May 23-24.. Gingerman Raceway OTD  

Aug 22-23.. WMCC-Berger GM Show 
 
FOR MORE CAR SHOWS AND EVENT 
LISTINGS, please go to the 
Cruis’in Media website -  
https://cruisnmedia.com/events-
calendar/    
 
 

https://cruisnmedia.com/events-calendar/
https://cruisnmedia.com/events-calendar/


Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski 
 734-718-2940   emccpres@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Jen Sievert 
 734-945-2516  emcctreas@gmail.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
 248-880-5825   emccsecr@gmail.com 
Member@Large – Chris West 
 248-321-5430  emccmatlg@gmail.com  
 

   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
EMCC Charities - Sally West  

 586-904-4029   sallyawest@aol.com   

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Newsletter- Barry Hensel  
 734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Websites-   
Social Media - Bill Linton 
 703-963-2656      bill@lintons.us 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-

502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members, 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are held once a month and are at 
various dates, locations and 
times. Meeting information is in 
our monthly newsletter and 
website.  
Dues are $20 per year per person! 
If joining after Oct 1, you will 
be good through the following 
year. Membership renewals are also 
$20 per year per person. 
Membership and dues are renewed 
every January.   
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.com  
Club Address- 6659 Schaefer Rd - 
Suite 1199   Dearborn, MI 48126 
 

 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 

 
 

  DAD JOKES: 1) Did you hear that 
the guy who invented VELCRO died? 
RIP.    2) Do you know what the 
first rule of the passive-
aggressive club is? "Never mind. 

Forget it-it's fine..."          
3) Guess who I ran into on the way 
to the optician's?  Everyone. 
 
  THE LAST WORD(s): An Englishman, 
an Irish man, and a German decide 
to get drunk on Christmas Eve. On 
their way home they got in a car 
crash which resulted in every 
single one of them dying. All 
three appear in front of the 
pearly gates and St. Peter 

approaches them “since it's 
Christmas Eve, I'll give you all a 
chance to enter heaven, if you 
have anything on you right now 
that resembles or symbolizes 
Christmas then you can enter”. The 
English man pulls out a lighter 
and lights it “it's a candle" St. 
Peter lets him through. The German 
puts his hand in his pocket and 
pulls out a bunch of keys and 
shakes it “it jingles” he says, 

and once again St. Peter lets him 
through. The Irish man thinks for 
a while then pulls out a black 
pair of bra and thongs, St. Peter 
takes one look and asks “And 
what's that supposed to be?” 
The Irish simply smiles and says, 
“They're Carols" 
 

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.com/


EMCC MEETING REPORT 
We had another very good EMCC 
membership meeting in March at 
Rose’s in Canton. We had 30 
members attending and a special 
guest – Lynn Yenko, daughter of 
Don Yenko, maker of Yenko Camaro 
Supercars! Paul started the 
meeting with a HUGE THANK-YOU to 
Jen, Chris and Sharon for their 
work on the EMCC and CSF website! 
He also reported on the search for 
a new sponsor. Interesting that 

possible candidates Gordan Chevy 
and Les Standford Chevy both have 
Camaro club sponsorship in their 
past! Try to keep the 3rd weekend 
in October open for a return to 
the EMCC Slow Ride trip. More 
details soon, but plans are being 
started. Lynn Yenko addressed the 
club, saying she hopes to be 
around more and get back into the 
local club/car scene. She also 
mentioned a possible Yenko Museum 

being established. Cool!  
On CSF... we are all set except 
for judges and Don is working on 
that. But, if you have any other 
club contacts who you think might 
be interested, let DON or PAUL 
know. We’ll also be doing a test 
run of the Friday Rally and we 
need volunteers to help with that 
on Sunday, April 13th. Nick talked 
about our plans for selling ice 
cream at CSF and everyone agreed 

the proposed cost was well worth 
the possible risk. It was also 
reported that we have 33 total 
registrations for CSF. Please 
register asap!  
  The annual Barn Show is the 2nd 
Sunday in June and Nick will be 
coordinating our annual club 
display area. You need to get a 
form, fill it out with payment and 
give it to Nick. Plus, all 
attending should bring a dish to 

pass, which makes the day extra 
special!  
We hope to see you at the next 
EMCC meeting!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

15% OFF! 
-ONLY UNTIL April 13th- 

Our sale on Chevy Camaro kicks off on April 
7th until April 13th! This is a limited-time offer 
on a customer-favorite lineup that’s sure to 
grab attention. Don’t miss this chance to stock 
up—explore our full Chevy Camaro collection 
today! Here is a list of sale items -  
https://stainlessworksdealers.cmail19.com/t
/r-l-thtkjrjy-dywhhhjtt-t/    
  Questions? Answers.  Any questions, 
concerns, or comments? Our tireless Stainless 
Works Sales staff is here for you. Hit us up at 
the below email or call us toll-free. We're 
standing by during business hours just for you, 
our precious partners. If you have any 
questions, need assistance, or would like to 
place an order, please call or email us. 
  Chris Schneider / Sales Engineer 
     email: chris@stainlessworks.net 
     phone: 800.878.3635 x1013 
  Calvin Kohler / Sales Engineer 
     email: calvin@stainlessworks.net 
     phone: 800.878.3635 x1032 

Stainless Works 

online: StainlessWorks.net  
email: info@stainlessworks.net   800.878.3635 

10145 Philipp Pkwy    Streetsboro, OH 44241 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://stainlessworksdealers.cmail19.com/t/r-l-thtkjrjy-dywhhhjtt-t/
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EMCC ACTIVITIES 
Here is a look at some of the 
planned EMCC activities for this 
coming summer. We’re sure there 
will be even MORE as we gather 
information.....  
MAY  
- 3 Vanguard Open House Car Show -   
  (Saturday) @ Plymouth  
- 3-4 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 23-24 Gingerman OTD - Contact  
  Don Jorgensen for info  

JUNE  
- 7 MiFBody Meet - Heidebreicht  
  Chevrolet Washington, MI 9am-3pm 
- 8 Wilson Barn Show -(Sunday) @  
  Wilson Barn, Livonia  
- 9-13 Hot Rod Power Tour 2025 –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 22 Spark Plugs Auto Club Car  
  Show -(Sunday) @ Atchison Park,   
  New Hudson - Contact Chris West  
  for info  
- 27-29 St. Ignace Car Show –  

  (Friday-Sunday) downtown  
  St.Ignace Contact Don Jorgensen  
  for info  
JULY  
- 11-13 EMCC CAMARO SUPERFEST –  
  (Friday - Sunday) @ Multi-Lakes  
  C.C., Commerce Twnshp 
- 25 Chelsea Classic Cruisers Car  
  Show -(Friday) downtown Chelsea  
- 26 Lake Street Motorfest -  
  (Saturday) in downtown South  
  Lyon Contact Chris West for info  

- 26-27 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
AUGUST  
- 3 Troy Traffic Jam Car Show –  
  (Sunday) @ Columbia Center, Troy  
- 4-5 Mid-Ohio Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 9 Clawson Lions Club Car Show –  
  (Saturday) Main Street Clawson  
  Contact Chris West for info  
- 11 Ginos Dream Cruise Car Show – 
  (Monday) Ginos Restaurant, Keego  

  Harbor  
- 16 Woodward Dream Cruise –  
  (Saturday) - Contact Chris West  
  for info  
- 22-23 Berger Chevrolet 100th  
  Anniversary Celebration –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 24 Hines Drive Cruise - (Sunday)  
- 30-1 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  

SEPTEMBER  
- 6-7 NEOCC Fall Classic –  

  (Saturday) Summit Racing,  
  Tallmadge OH  
- 27-28 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
OCTOBER  
- 11 Great Pumpkin Classic Car  
  Show - (Saturday) @ Livingston  
  County Airport  
- 24-26  EMCC Slow Ride Tour 
  Contact Paul for info 
November  
- 21-23 MCACN -(Fri-Sun) Stephens  

  Convention Center, Rosemont IL  
 
WEEKLY CRUISE-INS  
Monday- 
Memories in Motion Cruise Nights   
  Olympic Coney Island  
  7011 Wayne Rd, Westland 5pm-10pm   
Tuesday- 
Toys for Tots Car Show– 4:30pm-8pm 
  Emerald Square in Taylor 
Wednesday- 
Roam’n Chariots Cruise Night   

  JustStorage Parking lot    
  13333 Eureka, Southgate 4pm-8pm   
Thursday- 
Big Boy of Troy’s Cruise Nights 
  W. Maple Rd, Troy, MI 5pm-7:30pm   
Friday- 
 
Saturday- 
Pasteiners Cars & Coffee  8am-10am   
  on Woodward, Birmingham, MI 
Oval Auto Cruise Nights   6pm-10pm 
  Big Boy of Livonia  6 Mile Rd  

Hot Rodders Gang Cruise Night  
  4pm-8pm  Leon’s Dining Telegraph 
  Rd in Taylor 
Sunday-  
Bakers of Milford - every Sunday  
  beginning May 4th  11am-7pm 
 
Monthly Shows  
Lake St Cruise - 4th Wednesday, 
May thru September - Contact Chris 
West for info 
 

 



EMCC EVENT NEWS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. Look for separate articles 
on some of these events. For other 
events, please contact DON, our 
Activities Director. For those 
events you are interested in, Don 
will keep track of those and who 
are interested and send out emails 

only to people for those events. 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Many members have asked about EMCC 
shirts, hats, jackets. We don’t 
have a supplier of these items. 
SO, we suggest you buy what you 
want/need at any store you wish. 
Then bring those items to the next 
EMCC meeting. We’ll then send it 
all to our embroiderer to get them 
customized with the EMCC logo on 

it. We can probably get your name 
stitched on too. The EMCC logo is 
$12-15 to be put on. Your name is 
$3-5 to be stitched. Logo goes on 
left chest, names on right.  
 
 
 
 

 
 

CAMARO EVENTS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are a few 
that are Camaro only, or F-Body 
only (Camaro-Firebird) during the 
summer. Here are the one’s we know 
of at this time..... 
 
ONTARIO CAMARO NATIONALS 
June 14, 2025  Show will be held 
at the Lindsay Fairgrounds 
354 ANGELINE ST SOUTH, LINDSAY, 
ONTARIO 

https://ontariocamaroclub.ca/camar
o-nationals/  
 
14th Annual Sturgis Camaro Rally 
June 18-22, 2025  moving to 
Spearfish, SD 
https://officialsturgisevents.com/
event/camaro-rally/  
 
Maggie Valley Swap Meet/Camaro & 
Firebird Show    June 19-21, 2025 
Maggie Valley Festival Grounds 

https://www.maggievalleync.gov/eve
nts/maggie-valley-swap-meet-
camaro-firebird-show-2024/  
 
34th CAMARO SUPERFEST – July 11-13 
Multi-Lakes Conservation Club  
Commerce Twnshp, MI 
www.emcamaro.com/superfest  
 
26th Annual Camaro Nationals     
July 18-19, 2025   
Classic Auto Mall – Morgantown, PA 

https://camaronationals.org/  
 
Camaro Fest XIV   July 24-27, 2025 
Bowling Green, Kentucky 
https://camarofest.org/index.html  
 
31st NEOCC Fall Classic  
Sept 6, 2025 
Summit Racing, Tallmadge OH 
www.neocc.org/fall-classic/  
 
Wisconsin Camaro Rally 2025 

And now welcoming FIREBIRDS! 
Sept 4-7, 2025   Elkhart Lake and 
surrounding area 
https://wisconsincamaro.com/rally2
025/  
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7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, 
National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts,  Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales, SLP – Street Legal Perf, Detroit HotRod, Omnex 
Accounting, American Muscle, Ric & Rocky’s Auto Care; NBD Benefits Insurance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association 

 


